
TO: Collin County Health Care Board of Trustees

FROM: Candy Blair, Public Health Director, Health Care Services

DATE: June 16, 2025

RE: Acceptance of the FY26 Immunizations/Locals Grant (Contract No. 
HHS001331300036) with the Texas Department of State Health Services 
(DSHS)

Attached is the contract for the Fiscal Year (FY) 2026 Immunizations/Locals grant. This 
contract covers a one-year period from September 1, 2025 to August 31, 2026, with level 
funding of $354,062. 

This is a routine grant renewal. The Immunizations/Locals grant has been renewed every 
year for several years and the grant is designated to prevent and control the transmission 
of vaccine-preventable diseases in children and adults. The grant funds will be used for 
salaries and fringe benefits for current staff and other essential program costs. For 
department-required items that are not allowable expenses on the grant, Health Care 
Services’ existing budget has traditionally supported these minimal expenses and no 
additional funds are needed. 

I respectfully request approval for this contract renewal acceptance.
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